American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Minutes of the Meeting Held in Lincoln on January 19 2008 

The meeting was convened at3:10 P.M. with thirteen members present. Due to the previous minutes being published on the internet and in the Newsletter, reading of the minutes was waived.

Announcements:

The next NCBVI meeting will be held on February 9, 2008 at 9:00 A.M. in Omaha.

Breckenridge Outdoor Education Center issued an invitation to join them in their latest project but the invitation was declined.

There is an opening on the Library Commission Board if any one would like to apply.

NELDS is holding a raffle, tickets are $5.00.

Jim Jirak announced that the current rate for mileage reimbursement is 50 ½ cents per mile.

National Industries for the Blind are offering management workshops.

Treasurer’s Report: Howard Compton reported that all penalties and interest levied by the IRS have been refunded along with interest on the withheld monies due to the dedicated efforts of Howard and his letter writing committee. Howard has written guidelines for the chapter treasurers. It was moved, seconded and passed for Howard to give the short version of the Treasurer’s Report which is attached. It was moved, seconded and passed to accept the Treasurer’s Report as given. It was also moved, seconded and passed to accept the Budget for 2008.

Committee Reports:

Membership: Mark Bulger issued a mission statement for the Membership Committee. He plans to contact former and potential members and promote the convention by way of media and correspondence. This year’s aim will be to encourage families with children to attend.

Convention: The Chairwoman, Janis Compton, reported that plans are going forward. They are planning children’s activities such as possibly a motorcycle ride sponsored by the Columbus Bike club, self-defense classes perhaps, and music entertainment. Bowling for children was suggested. The committee will be visiting the convention facilities on February 2 at 10:00 A.M.

Fund Raising: The members were asked to propose any fund raising ideas.

Audit and Form 990; Howard Compton has requested that each chapter submit their financial record by March 15, 2008, so he can file the appropriate IRS form in a timely manner.

Corresponding Secretary: Janice Shafer reported that the appropriate greeting cards and thank yous have been sent.

Old Business:

Transportation: It was moved, seconded and passed to send the Scottsbluff committee an additional $2,500.00 for their transportation project. It was moved, seconded and passed to name a new Director by Convention time. Don Pohlmann has the original disks from Bob Doulas. Shirley Allen has been appointed to the committee.

Membership Directory: The Directory for 2007 has been issued and the 2008 version is being prepared.

History: The Council gave a rousing thank you to Vivian Pohlmann for her tremendous efforts in translating the Braille versions of the original minutes.

New Business: There was a discussion for the need of bonding the Treasurer and the various costs involved. It was decided that nothing need be done at this time since the costs involved were considerable. It was moved, seconded and passed that the State Council will reimburse the chapters for transportation costs to and from the State Council meetings.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:27 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley C. Allen, Recording Secretary

